
To all contacts in the Somerset Cricket League. 
 

1. The Extraordinary General Meeting planned for April 20 has been cancelled.  
 

2. The distribution of cricket balls on April 20 for the 2020 has also been cancelled and will 
take place at a later date. 
 

3. In line with the statement from the ECB on the professional game, there will be a 
delayed start to the season with no cricket played until at least 28 May. We are looking 
at all options to what the season may look like but will only be able to make a decision 
when it is the right time to do so.   
 

4. We will not be asking clubs to pay for cricket balls until it is decided when and how the 
season is to commence.  The balls do have to be paid for, but fortunately due to the 
careful management of the accounts by the Treasurer, we have sufficient reserves to be 
able to cover this cost at this time.   
 

5. There have been 3 relevant documents released by ECB and these can be found on the 
SCL website – opening page. 

 
I will advise clubs of any further decisions and documentation when I receive them. 

 
Ray Hancock 
Hon. Secretary SCL 
30 March 2020 
 


